Hot Line Number 160-19 November 2020

President's Podium

Burnside Christmas Dinner: Get in early to buy your tickets to the dinner to be held on Saturday 19th December, from 6pm. Have a look at the attached poster to see what is on the menu! Tickets (\$40 pp) will be available from the office or by contacting Brenda Turner 351 2638 or 0274 855622

New Wheelchair ramp: Thank you Merv Rodgers for the new ramp suitable for wheelchair users to access our greens. This is the second new ramp Merv has financed recently. The ramp is stable and safe, it meets the World Bowls Standard, and most importantly, Snow Reardon feels confident using it. (See the picture on our website)

A new Television screen donated by John Lindsay will enable those sitting at the bar leaners to watch their favourite sport – thanks for your support John

Corporate Bowls: Busy days and evenings are here with many groups booked for a fun events before Christmas. Alan Bryce and Philippa Johnston are doing a fabulous job of organising helpers and making the events fun for all involved, volunteers included. The extra effort is appreciated for the funds to support our Club.

Appreciation: There is so much going on at Burnside, and so many people doing big and small jobs for our Club – please let them know you appreciate their efforts!

Centre Singles

It was great to see 8 women and 10 men from Burnside entered the Centre Singles and played so well against top Canterbury bowlers.

Jude Main, Emily Miller and Tayla Bruce made Post Section with Tayla now to play the Final vs Mandy Boyd at Finals Weekend.

Graeme Rees, Mike Small, Barry Williams, Les Fickling, Richard Hocking, Hamish Wilson reached Post Section with Mike Small and Hamish Wilson each to play a semi-final match at Finals Weekend. Congratulations on your achievements, we are proud of you.

Coaching

Our dedicated coaches have been running weekly coaching sessions for 8 weeks, thank you for your commitment and your availability.

They have decided to continue with the Tuesday sessions 5.30-7pm to accommodate new bowlers and any others who would like some coaching.

Bar Roster

The roster for next week is as follows-

Monday 23 November 4.00 to 6.00 pm - Peter Doell

Friday 27 November 4.00 to 6.30 pm - John Lindsay

Saturday 28 November 4.00 to 6.30 pm - Dave Straker and Graeme

Rees





















Ken's Section

Saturday Afternoon Bowls - 21 November 2020

Organised Roll Up / Festival Bowls starting at 1-30 pm; please register by 1-15 pm

Dress code – MUFTI; format depends on numbers; entry fee \$3.00 pp for prizes.

Enter on the entry sheets in the match rooms **or** on the website –

www.burnsidebowlingclub.com - click on tournaments in the menu at the top of the page:

follow the prompts in the 'Enter club competitions on-line' box and voila you are entered!

Entries close on Friday at 5-00 pm. Late entries will be accepted only if there are vacancies.

Saturday's forecast is very promising

Any queries please contact Ken Wilson-Pyne 3582457

Who should play in this event? Any Club member who wants to enjoy a social although competitive afternoon of bowls and who is **not** involved, on this Saturday afternoon,

in the Women's Club Championship Triples or the Men's Club Championship Fours.

Umpire's Corner

Firstly, congratulations to the author of this regular feature, David Conroy for obtaining his Level 2 Umpires badge.

Question (xxxxiii)

A player has been warned for foot-faulting. The same player infringes again but, before you (umpire) have time to stop the bowl, it disturbs the head. What should happen?

Answer

The opponent should choose whether to replace the head, leave the head as altered or declare the end dead.

Question (xxxxiv)

During the course of a game the two skips cannot agree on a point being disputed. What should happen?

Sponsors of the week



We've delivered the best practice physiotherapy for over 20 years to the people of Avonhead and Christchurch.



3D Printer demonstration

Neil Andersen has arranged a 3D printer demonstration for the Walking Group for 11 am, Thursday Nov 26 at Turanga (the Library). The topic is '3D printers - what they are and what they do." BBC members who are not members of the Walking group are welcome to attend. Just meet the Walking Group on the Ground Floor of the Library just before 11.

From the Editor's desk

Quote of the week - "Sometimes, against the underdog you lose because they wanted it more. It happens to every team.